
 
 

   

 Communicable Disease Control
 800 – 601 West Broadway

 Vancouver, BC V5Z 4C2
Telephone: 604.675.3900 Toll free: 1.855.675.3900

 Fax:   604.731.2756

29 November 2020 

To: Parents, Guardians, Staff and Students of Acwsalcta School, Snuqaax Mamnta, Bella Coola, BC V0T 1C0 

This letter is to inform you that  COVID-19 exposure  occurred  in Acwsalcta School.    

The exposure occurred on 24th, 25th, & 26th November 2020,  and affects Grade 7, 8, 9, 10. 

Please be reassured that the current COVID safety plans in our schools, when followed correctly, are very effective in 
preventing transmission.  

Public Health is working closely with the school to identify any close contacts among staff or students. Anyone identified as a 
close contact will be notified directly by public health and asked to isolate for 14 days from their last date of possible 
exposure.  

If you do not receive a call from public health, your risk of exposure is considered to be very low and we do not recommend 
that you isolate at this time. You and your household can continue with your normal daily activities. We will continue to 
monitor the school and will communicate any updates to our recommendations.  

New illness related to this exposure may occur 14 days from the last date of possible exposure. We recommend 14 days of 
self-monitoring for illness resulting from this exposure using the standard daily health checks. After 14 days, daily self-
monitoring should continue due to potential for ongoing exposure in the community.  If you develop new symptoms 
consistent with COVID-19 within those 14 days, please seek testing and bring a copy of this letter with you to the testing site.  
For more information on testing, please visit http://www.vch.ca/covid-19/covid-19-testing  

 
Please DO NOT seek COVID testing if you do not have symptoms. Testing is not recommended while asymptomatic 
because results are not accurate or useful.  
 
Key symptoms of COVID-19 include: 
* Cough    * Loss of taste & smell   * Shortness of breath   
* Nausea, vomiting, diarrhea  * Fever/chills      
 
For more information on COVID-19, please visit http://www.vch.ca/covid-19  

 
Yours sincerely, 
 
VCH COVID-19 Public Health Response 
 
On behalf of,  
Office of the Chief Medical Health Officer, Vancouver Coastal Health 
 
This notification is intended for use only by the individual(s) or entity to which it is specifically addressed. We ask that 
you refrain from distributing or circulating it further to avoid potential disclosure of confidential medical information. 


